
 

 
 

Welcome Back 
A message form the Head teacher 

 

I am absolutely delighted to have Ranelagh Primary and nursery school up 
and running again. Organisation may have changed, but the vision of 
Ranelagh has not. We want your child ‘to be the best that they can be’.  
The children are being eased back into school life with a curriculum 
focussed on developing  mental healthiness, physical healthiness, 
creativity,  computing skills and to develop their academic skills. I want to 
thank you for all your patience and genuine support over the last 6 months. 
Your child’s teacher will be sending the curriculum newsletter, this will give 
you more detail about your child’s learning.  All communication  to you will 
be via text message and the Ranelagh website 
www.ranelagh.newham.sch.uk. Please make sure that we have your 
correct details. 

 
As much as possible, we will try to keep events for parents so that you can 
see the remarkable learning at Ranelagh - however these will be done 
virtually. The Trust is developing programmes of study for you children 
should they need to isolate or if we need to lock down again. At school we 
are instilling children to  wash hands and keep socially distant where 
possible, this is so that they begin to do this automatically.  Please continue 
to follow Public Health guidance. Newham is a chosen borough for test and 
trace app- please do upload this app and put in the number sent to you. 
Anything that can help control the spread of the virus is a great thing. 
 
Brand New Nursery 
I am also very excited to open the brand new nursery and refurbished 
Reception classes. They look incredible and will inspire exceptional 
learning in EYFS.  
I cannot wait to show you around in the very near future. 
 

 
 
Gold Mark for Geography 

 
Geography at Ranelagh primary and nursery school has been recognised 
by the Geographical association as amazing. We have received the 
prestigious Gold standard. A huge thankyou to our Curriculum Leader , Mr 
Hurrell who spent his holidays submitting our fantastic learning. 
 

 
Dates for 

your 
Diary  

 
 
Please continue 
to follow Health 

England’s advice 
 

Please download 
the NHS Track 

and Trace App if 
you live in 
Newham 

 
 

Napier Lodge to 
Re-Open on the 

16th of 
September 2020, 
Please log onto 
School Money to 

confirm your 
place.  

 
 
 

Half Term Break 
starts from the 

26th of October to 
30th October, 
Children return 

back to school on 
Monday 2nd of 

November 2020.  
 
 
 
 

Christmas Break 
starts from the 

21st of December 
to the 5th of 

January, Children 
return back to 

school on the 5th 
of January 2021.  

 

 
Word of the 

week  
Hope 

 

 

http://www.ranelagh.newham.sch.uk/


Please find the menu for the week beginning 14th September 2020. EYFS and Reception children will 
be asked to choose their option each morning. 
 
 
 
 

 


